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Eastampton News provides information, helpful tips and  

reminders related to Eastampton Township and the  

surrounding areas.  The Township is continually working  

to help keep residents informed about our 

community. 

 

 
 

 

Municipal Offices are closed on Monday, May 

27, 2024 in Observance of Memorial Day. We will 

reopen on Tuesday, May 28th at 8:30 am. 
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COMMUNITY CORNER 
Eastampton Township Hosts Memorial Day Ceremony.  Mayor Santillo and 

Township Council are hosting a Memorial Day Ceremony on Friday, May 24th at 

5:00 pm.  The event will be held at Veterans Park, directly in front of 12 Manor 

House Court.  The ceremony will feature comments from Council Members and 

songs performed by the Eastampton Community School Chorale.  There will also be 

laying of wreaths to commemorate the men and women who died while serving our 

country.   

 

 

 

TAX COLLECTORS CORNER 
The second quarter property tax payment is due on May 1st, 

and there is a 10-day grace period.  Payments made after 

the close of business on May 10th will accrue interest dating 

back to the original due date.  
 

Eastampton Township Accepts Online Tax Payments.  Residents can make 

payments online via ACH, e-check, credit card or debit card by visiting WIPP 

(edmundsassoc.com).  An administrative fee will be assessed by the company 
processing the transactions.   

 

If you have any questions or concerns, please don't hesitate to contact the Tax 

Collector at 609-267-5723 ext. 213 or email kthompson@eastampton.com. 

 

For your convenience, you may also view accounts for updated information on the 

Township’s website at WIPP (edmundsassoc.com). 
 

             You Asked We Heard You 

          Pay Property Taxes online at 

    Tax Office | Eastampton New Jersey 

 

            Setup automatic payments 

Pay with e-checks ($1.95 fee) 

Pay with credit/debit cards (2.95% fee) 

__________________________________________________________ 

Due February 1st 

Pay without penalty through February 12th 

 

Questions, please contact Tax Collector Kijona L. Thompson at 609-267-5723 ext. 213  

or email kthompson@eastampton.com 

https://wipp.edmundsassoc.com/Wipp/?wippid=0311
https://wipp.edmundsassoc.com/Wipp/?wippid=0311
mailto:kthompson@eastampton.com
https://wipp.edmundsassoc.com/Wipp/?wippid=0311
https://www.eastampton.com/tax-collector
mailto:kthompson@eastampton.com


 

 

MEETING CORNER  

The Township Council meeting will be held on Monday, 

May 13th and Tuesday, May 28th at 7:00 pm. 

 

The Land Use Planning Board meeting will be held on 

Wednesday, May 15th at 7:00 pm.  The meetings will be 

held in the Council Room at the Manor House.  

 

 

 

 

PROCLAMATION CORNER 

 
At the April 22nd Township Council meeting Mayor Santillo and Township Council 

presented a Proclamation to Patrolman Kelsey Knudsen for 2023 Officer of the Year 

in recognition of outstanding service as a member of the Eastampton Township 

Police Department.  Congratulations Patrolman Knudsen! 

 

 
 

Pictured left to right: Council Member Jay Springer, Deputy Mayor Ricardo J. 
Rodriguez, Patrolman Kelsey Knudsen, Mayor Dominic F. Santillo, Council Member 

Rob Apgar and Council Member Anthony Zeno 

 

 



 

 

 

 



 
 

RESIDENT CORNER 

Help our Community Celebrate Earth Day! 

 

Every year on April 22nd people from across the globe join to celebrate our planet 

and raise awareness about ways to protect it. One of the things our residents love 

most is easy access to parks and open spaces. As citizens of Eastampton, what can 

you do to be good stewards of our planet? This year, the Eastampton Township 

Council is inviting students at our Community School to work with their classmates 

to create a poster that highlights the ways they can protect our local environment.  

 

Contest Rules: 

• The homeroom teacher’s last name and the class’s grade level should be 

displayed in the bottom right-hand corner of the poster. Do not include the 

last names of any students. (Poster designs must be appropriate for public 

posting.) 

• Posters should highlight at least one action the students can take to help 

protect our local environment. Examples include: recycling, conserving 

resources, walking/biking, etc.  

• The poster designs may be shared in the May edition of our community 

newsletter, on the Township website, and/or Township Facebook page. 

• Residents will be asked to vote for their favorite design online.  

• Voting will close on May 10th, 2024 and the winners will be announced 

shortly after. 

• The top three classes will be awarded Amazon gift cards to assist with future 

lessons on the environment. First place wins $50. Second and third place 

each win $25.  

 
Please visit our website www.eastampton.com or go to ECS Earth Day Poster 

Contest! | Eastampton New Jersey to cast your vote for the following posters 

submitted by ECS classrooms for the Earth Day poster contest.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.eastampton.com/
https://www.eastampton.com/community/page/ecs-earth-day-poster-contest
https://www.eastampton.com/community/page/ecs-earth-day-poster-contest


              
          We Promise to keep the Earth Healthy-                            Seeds to Help Our Earth Bloom! 

                        Mrs. Forsyth, Pre-K                                                Ms. Corn, Kindergarten Class 

 

 
                                                  Let’s Use Our Hand’s To Save Our Land! 

                                                                    Mrs. Hancock, Pre-K 

 

                                                   
We will get this place cleaned up!                                                              We Recycle 

      I brought reinforcements!                                                               Mrs. Greer, Pre-K 

  Mr. Moore, Kindergarten Class 



             
              We Can Touch The World!                                Take Care of Our Earth.  We All Live Here! 

             Ms. Kraml, 2nd Grade Class                                            Mrs. Bergen, 3rd Grade Class 

 

 
                                                         We need Kindness 

                                                               Ms. Horn, 4th Grade Class 

 

               
           Earth Day Further Your Education                                                  Collage 1 

                Mrs. Scheuerer, 5th Grade Class                                              Mr. MacCarthy 

 

 



 

        

          
                          Collage 2                                                           What Could Be VS Future 

                   Mr. MacCarthy                                            Mrs. Pintinalli, 3rd Grade Class 
 
 
 
 
 

                  
                      Earth Day Every Day                                                             Collage 3 

            Ms. Converse, Kindergarten Class                                              Mr. MacCarthy 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

VOTING CORNER 
The last day to register to vote for the Primary Election on 

Tuesday, June 4, 2024 is on Tuesday, May14, 2024. 

Visit the NJ Voter Information Portal to check your registration 

status, or fill out your voter registration application online at NJ 

DOS - Division of Elections - Register to Vote! (state.nj.us). 

 

 

 

https://www.state.nj.us/state/elections/voter-registration.shtml
https://www.state.nj.us/state/elections/voter-registration.shtml


 

RV Devil Dash…the Ultimate Obstacle Course 
 

Rancocas Valley Regional High School will host the 10th annual fundraiser 

on Friday, May 31, at 3:00 PM 

 

Come participate or sponsor the RV Devil Dash …RV’s Ultimate Obstacle Course to 

benefit the Pat Tillman Foundation, awards for RV seniors entering the armed 

services and funding for veteran causes. We have donated a PTSD dog named Echo 

to a marine veteran! In addition, this Health and Wellness event raises awareness 

to healthy life choices, and living an emotionally, socially and physically healthy 

and satisfying life. It also promotes alternatives to unsafe and unhealthy choices of 

alcohol or substance use and a sedentary life.  Students, staff, military, emergency 

responders and community members will participate in a fun and challenging short 

race obstacle course. Last year, we had over 440 racers, 150+ volunteers and 

received over $25,000 in donations! The past 9 years we have donated over $195,000 

to our service people and Veterans.  Form a team from 2- 6 people, male, female or 

co-ed. Receive a free t-shirt and swag bag! Community donation is $20 per racer. 

 

Shaun Bradley from the Philadelphia Eagles will be there! And a Black Hawk 

helicopter will be landing to kick off the event! 

 

To register for the event please visit: www.rvrhs.com…click on the Student 

Activities Tab up top, then RV Devil Dash, then forms to register and waiver! 

Any questions: email daromando@rvrhs.com or call 609-267-0830, ext. 3253. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

mailto:daromando@rvrhs.com


 

STORMWATER CORNER 

 
 

We need your help to reduce the following major pollutants in stormwater that are 

reaching our streams and creeks.  Check out these tips to see what you can do to 

help prevent stormwater runoff and water pollution. 

 

Oil and engine fluids - Oil and engine fluids left on roads and driveways are washed 

away during rain and flood events. These chemicals are highly toxic to aquatic 

plants and animals. It only takes four quarts, or about one oil change, of used motor 

oil to foul 1 million gallons of water. Fix leaks and absorb automotive fluid spills 

with kitty litter before sweeping the litter into the trash bin. 

 

Soap and residues from car washing - When you wash your car in a driveway, dirty 

water and soap ends up in storm drains, bringing pollutants with it. Soap and 

vehicle residues can severely damage fragile aquatic ecosystems. Wash your car on 

the lawn or at a commercial car wash. If you don't have a grassy spot or a wash bay 

connected to sanitary sewer, the next best way to protect waterways is to redirect 

all that dirty water away from the storm drain where it can be absorbed into the 

ground. Choose biodegradable soaps by looking for the EPA Safer Choice label.  

 

Litter - During storms, rainwater carries litter from our streets and sidewalks into 

storm drains, which lead directly to the nearest stream. Litter can be toxic as it 

breaks down and can suffocate turtles, birds and other aquatic life. Place trash and 

recyclables in the appropriate bins. 

https://www.epa.gov/saferchoice


 

Pet waste - Pet waste can contain harmful bacteria or parasites that can last up to 

10 years. If these organisms get into our stormwater, they can spread disease to 

wildlife, other pets, and even people. Scoop the poop in your yard and on walks with your pet. 
 

Household hazardous wastes and products - Household hazardous wastes include 

leftover cooking oil, paint, batteries, drain openers, and much more. If these 

products are improperly used, stored, or disposed of, they can be released into 

stormwater and cause great environmental harm. Properly dispose of household 

hazardous waste on special collections at Gloucester County Improvement 

Authority. 

 

Fertilizers - As rainwater flows across land, it picks up fertilizers and carries them 

to storm drains, which lead to the nearest stream. Nutrients from fertilizers feed 

algae blooms, which can make our lakes and ponds ugly and smelly. When the algae 

die and decompose, the oxygen level in the water drops, killing aquatic organisms. 

Test your soil before fertilizing and choose native plants that require less fertilizer 

to thrive. 

 

Pesticides, herbicides and insecticides - These chemicals are designed to kill a 

variety of pests. During storms, rainwater washes these chemicals from plants and 

the soil and into the storm drains. When pesticides are released into the 

environment, they can kill or severely harm native plants, animals and insects. Use 

the least toxic pesticides and herbicides and follow label directions. Learn how to 

prevent pest problems and weed problems without pesticides and herbicides. 

 

Yard waste - Throwing or blowing yard waste (leaves, tree branches, etc.) into the 

gutter or street adds to stormwater pollution and can clog storm drains, possibly 

increasing localized flooding. Compost, mulch leaves and grass clippings back into 

your lawn or bag yard waste for collection. Sweep driveways and sidewalks instead 

of hosing them down. 

 

Soil erosion and sediment – Sediment is the loose sand and other soil particles that 

settle at the bottom of a body of water. Soil and sediment caused by erosion settles 

in storm drains and clogs them, possibly increasing localized flooding. Sediment 

that is carried through the storm drain destroys natural habitats in steams, 

prevents natural vegetation from growing and can kill aquatic organisms. Reduce 

sediment runoff by seeding bare spots. 

 

Only rain down the drain – Remember that stormwater that enters the drain flows 

untreated into our local waterways. Never dump anything down storm drains or in 

streams. Direct downspouts away from paved surfaces; consider installing a rain 

barrel or rain garden to capture stormwater on your property. Treat pool water 

before draining and do not drain it directly into the street. 

 



 

IMPROVEMENTS CORNER 

 

 

American Asphalt Company, Inc. has been contracted by Eastampton Township for the 2023 

Road Improvements Program to Willowbrook Way and various other roads including: Chestnut 

Drive, Cypress Drive and Redbud Court. 

On or about May 6, 2024 concrete work will begin, followed by stormwater system upgrades, 

milling and paving.  Work will take place during the hours of 7am-5pm.  The contractor is 

responsible for notifying all residents within 48 hours prior to construction, and if construction 

is delayed a new notice will be given out.   

During hours of construction, please be advised traffic will be limited. Thru traffic to all 

homes/businesses will be available, although there will be no direct parking in the designated 

construction areas.  Please follow all signage while operating your vehicle, and use complete 

caution while walking and driving through all work areas. 

The contractor is required by law to call for utility mark-outs prior to the start of 

construction.  Property owners are strongly encouraged to notify American Asphalt Company, 

Inc. of any underground sprinkler systems, underground dog fencing or any other utility that may 

be unique to your property and not covered by utility mark-outs prior to the start of construction. 

The anticipated date for project completion is 4-6 weeks.  Please note all work will be done with 

weather permitting, and each day work is canceled due to weather will result in a delay to the 

schedule.  

If you should have any questions please call the Township Engineer’s Office, Environmental 

Resolutions Inc. at (856) 235-7170 or Frank Aquilante, American Asphalt Company, Inc. at 

(856) 456-2899.   Your patience, understanding and cooperation is gratefully appreciated. 

 



 

ANNIVERSARY CORNER 
Eastampton Township, Mayor and Council would 

like to thank you for your continued years of 

service! 

 

 

May 1  Michael Vannoy   9 years Police Department 

May 7  Daniel Snyder   17 years Police Department 

May 14 Darren Diloreto   6 years Police Department 

May 20 Michael Shepard   17 years Police Department 

May 26 Dennis Shepard   16 years Police Department 

 

 

EVENTS CORNER 

Historic Smithville Park & Smith's Woods 

803 Smithville Road 

Mt Holly, NJ 08060  

609-265-5858 

Please go to the following link for all activities at Historic Smithville Park & 

Smith’s Woods for the month of May:   Calendar • Smithville Park & Smith's Woods 

(burlington.nj.us) 

 

 

 

 

https://co.burlington.nj.us/Calendar.aspx?CID=104
https://co.burlington.nj.us/Calendar.aspx?CID=104


 



 

 

 



 



 



 

 



 

 

 



 


